VA’s position on DaNang Harbor vs. “Blue Water Navy as of Feb 10, 2009 (taken from “The Da Nang Harbor Report” found on  www.bluewaternavy.org)

In a letter from the DVA's Director of Compensation and Pension to the Executive Director of the Blue

Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Association dated February 10, 2009, Bradley G. Mayes states:

Your letter indicates that you favor the idea of drawing an arbitrary line down the

coast of Vietnam and assuming that any vessel crossing this line from offshore waters

into coastal ports and harbors will be considered within the inland waterways of

Vietnam. We are unable to accept your recommendation. It is contrary to established

VA policy and Federal Court precedent and is not consistent with the facts of

herbicide use in Vietnam. Inland waterways are those located within the country itself

and, as such, were those subjected to the same aerial herbicide spraying as the land

areas that enclosed them or formed their banks. Inland waterways include rivers,

estuaries, canals and delta areas inside the country, but do not include open deep-water

coastal ports and harbors where there is no evidence of herbicide use. Naval vessels

temporarily anchored in the coastal ports of Da Nang, Cam Ranh Bay, Vung Tau, or

any other location along the open coastline of Vietnam, are not considered by VA to

be within the Country itself or on its inland waterways, for purposes of presumptive

claim adjudication. (35)
